[image: image1.png]


Marine Corps League Auxiliary, Inc.

                                Department Of Pennsylvania

Saturday, October 21, 2023 President’s Council 0910:
SVP Tammy Rivera gave a presentation with information about Skimming.  It covered skimming impacts and tips on what to look for when using Fuel Pumps, ATMs or POS terminals.  
October 21, 2023 MCLA Department Membership Meeting: 

The meeting was called to order at 09:30 AM by President PNP Ruth Moyse according to ritual.  Evelyn Brimble filling in as Chaplain opened the Bible and gave the opening prayer.  She also draped the Charter in respect for our deceased members.  Americanism Chair PDP Twila Gensel led the group in the salute to the flag.  

Purpose of the MCLA – read by SVP Tammy Rivera
Eligibility of the MCLA – read by JVP Pam Beaver
Introductions of Guests, Visitors and PDPs in Attendance:

National President: PDP Linda Chamberlain

Northeast Division Vice President – PNP Ruth Moyse

Assistant Northeast Division Vice President – PDP Karen Mastriania
Past Department Presidents (PDP) in attendance were recognized:
PDP Twila Gensel, PNP Ruth Moyse, PDP and National President Linda Chamberlain, PDP Teena Foster and PDP Karen Mastriania.
Replacement Officers/Chairs for this meeting were filled as follows:

Evelyn Brimble stood in for Chaplain Syd Minchin
Yvonne Pisani stood in for Auditor

Darlee Lobo  stood in for Auditor
President PNP Ruth Moyse shared an opening statement. 

Roll Call of Officer’s, Chairpersons and Units:

Roll call was taken.

Reading of the June 2023 Convention Minutes: 
Secretary PDP Teena Foster read the minutes of the June 2023 minutes from New Business forward.  There was one correction noted on page 14 for Assistant NE District VP – Jennifer Coolbaugh.  The minutes will officially be approved at the June 2024 convention. 
Officers Reports (written or oral): 
Madam President PNP Ruth Moyse read her report.  Following Madam President’s report, a motion was made by SVP Tammy Rivera to receive the President’s report and all reports that follow and were submitted into record, seconded by Faith Hartman.  The Motion Passed.  
· Reports that were sent via email prior to the meeting did not need to be read.

· Lancaster County unit report was read by SVP Tammy Rivera
· Upper Darby Unit report was read by Secretary PDP Teena Foster
· PDP Twila Gensel shared that there is a new Marine in her family. Her great nephew Alex is their new Marine.  There is another member of their unit who has a Marine son who is serving at Camp Lejune. 
· There was a question about the timeframe that the reports should cover. 
Bills Presented:  
We have bills that will need to be approved as they were not in the budget or preapproved.

PDP Linda Chamberlain - Expenses to reimburse the Treasurer for postage of mailing transmittals and for salads for the hospitality room.  PNP Ruth Moyse to be reimbursed for various items. The bills will be referred to the auditors for approval. 

Treasurers Report – read by PDP Linda Chamberlain:
The report for the period May 24, 2023 through October 15, 2023 was presented.  One change to the budget was to break out the 50/50 from the Blue Ticket sales.
There being no questions, the report will be filed for audit.

Commandant Diana Henry came in to speak to the Auxiliary.  She shared how much she appreciates us. She stated that she felt in the last few years that the Auxiliary has been overlooked.  She wants to be sure that the Auxiliary is more involved in what the League is doing.  She hopes to be able to change that during her term in office.  
PDP Twila Gensel advised that part of the reason that the Auxiliary does not step up to ask the league what we can do for them is because they have been rejected in the past.

Commandant Henry has her chief of staff as her right hand but wants to have the Auxiliary as her left hand.  An example was the Auxiliary hosting the Hospitality Room at the hotel last night. 

The SV Commandant who is acting as Convention Committee Chairperson, and she are going to check into potentially other accommodations since the quality at that Holiday Inn has gone downhill. 
As of November 1st Fort Indian Town Gap will be a secure facility.  There will be one point of access at Fischer Avenue.  To get on the base your name will need to be on a list that the MCL will give to Base Security.  They will need your name and your DLN or your DOD number.  We will need to give them the names of people that may not be here today but that will need to have access for future meetings.  There are some that currently have access to any base anywhere and they are checking to see if they also need to be on the list. They will need the IDs for each person that will be arriving on base not just the driver. 
National President / PDP Linda Chamberlain asked the Commandant if she was aware of the 104 Year old Woman Marine.  Her name is Miss Betty ‘Printzy’ Simms. They are looking for 104 birthday cards to help her celebrate her birthday on October 30th.    The address is 6200 Oregon, NW, Room 4, Washington, DC 20015.
Chaplains Report - None
PNP Ruth Moyse advised that she found two Member deaths, one in the Keystone HQ Unit and one in the Northeastern Unit. The Landis-McCleaf Unit also lost a member.  
Members Sick or in Distress:

· Christine Caruthers’ husband has had one leg amputated and will need to have the second leg removed too.

· Mike Mastriania is having surgery to remove part of his colon.  

· Kim Schlegel had knee replacement surgery. 

· Karen Robinson had tonsillectomy and gall bladder surgery with complications.
· Nancy Labeo lost her son (Twila’s cousin Steven)

· Pam Beaver’s father Dean had aortic valve replacement and is struggling with chronic back pain.
Communications:  
Communications were read by Secretary PDP Teena Foster.  

· Bethesda Mission sent their October Newsletter and a donation request form.  They had also sent us an invitation to a Celebration Banquet but the date for that had passed. 

· Thank you cards from National President PDP Linda Chamberlain to the Department of PA for being a guest at our June convention and for the National Presidents gift that was sent.  

Initiation of new member Angela Reome and Diana Henry was performed by President PNP Ruth Moyse and her officers.  
Communications Continued:  
· A Thank you was received from Frank Frink at the Soldiers and Sailors home. 
· A Thank you from the National OLA Chairperson Barb Nobile for the donation to National OLA was received.

· A Thank you from the National MCLA Memorial Fund for the donation sent by the MCLA of PA, Inc. 
· A Thank you from MCL Foundation for the scholarship donation. 
· There was a question posed by PDP Twila pertaining to the Bethesda Mission.  If we donate, how do we know it will be directed to the Women’s Center.  PNP Ruth advised that the Women’s Center has a different address.  Smedley D Butler will be going out to the Bethesda Mission in December.  She asked if President Ruth could find out how donations can be directed specifically to the Women’s Center. 
Committee Reports:

Scholarship Liaison: Report was sent in from PDP Karen Mastriania.  Her report advised that the checks were sent but they were not.  They will be sent shortly.  There were no scholarships given in memory of PDP Pat Engel’s name and none in the Auxiliary’s name.  President Ruth asked Karen to get with the Scholarship committee chairperson on this topic. We gave them donations, and there should have been scholarships for Alta Holden, Pat Engel, two from MCLA and Keystone Hide scholarship donation should have been listed. Alta Holden’s name was listed but the Auxiliary was not listed as a contributor.
Scholarship Donations:  President PNP Ruth Moyse

Donations were received from July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2023.  There were also donations received from July 1, 2023 to October 20, 2023.  Donations were received in memory of Marine Charles Chamberlain and Richard J. Bryan Jr., and in honor of the 80th Birthday of PDP Carrie McIntosh from NJ, in honor of the Installation team for General Smedley D. Butler Unit Offices, in honor of Evelyn Brimble and PNP Ruth Moyse. 
Membership/Unit Strength Report:  SVP Tammy Rivera
We have 306 members in the Department.  Four units have not yet submitted transmittals.
Regular Members


86




New Regular Members                   6 

Life Members
  

167
New Life Members

    1
Associate Members

  35
New Associate Members
  
    2
Associate Life Members
               9
New Associate Life 
 
     0
TOTAL MEMBERSHIP
             306
Ways and Means:

JVP Pam Beaver presented ideas for fund raisers:

· All Challenge Coins and Totes are sold.
Motion made by PDP Teena Foster to sell the small totes for $5.00 each.  Motion seconded by Evelyn Brimble.  Motion Carried.  The totes are available for distribution now.  
The Garden Flags are also available for sale @ $10.00 each.

Motion made by Faith Hartman to purchase 100 more challenge coins.  Motion seconded by Jeannett Eshoo.  Motion Carried.

Chapel of Four Chaplains: No report  
Girl Scouts: No report
Convention Committee:
Libby Knapp is our liaison for the Lunch committee since she has experience in the catering field.
The Lunch committee is deciding on what will be available for the lunch at the January Membership meeting.  They are looking at either another Chili Cook Off or Sloppy Joes. 
The Keystone HQ Unit will be handling the lunch for the Spring Quarterly Membership meeting.  
The lunch for today’s meeting will be Sliders and Sausage and will include the leftovers from the Hospitality last night.  They are having trouble getting volunteers to host the Hospitality rooms.  The TIP jar money and all other monies that were donated went for Breast Cancer.  

It was suggested that we volunteer to host the March 2025 Hospitality and have us keep the donation money to offset the expenses.  NP/PDP Linda made a motion that we host the March 2025 Hospitality room.  Seconded by Twila Gensel.  Motion Carried. 

Ruth will check with Diana to see if we will receive any reimbursement for the Hospitality room.

Department Convention – 
· Location: Penn Harris Hotel, 1150 Cap Hill Bypass, Camp Hill, 17011.

· Dates: Wednesday June 19th 2024 through Sunday June 23rd 2024.
· Rates:  Single Occupancy: $124.91; Double Occupancy: $141.91; Triple Occupancy: $158.91; Quad Occupancy: $175.91.

National President Linda Chamberlain will be our convention guest.
Pack leader has asked the Chief Alan Sanning to be their guest.

All the money collected for lunch today will come as a donation to the Auxiliary. 
MODDF: Big Flea Shirley Beaver.  Keystone Hide. She is asking for suggestions for a theme, but it was stated that we do not have to have a theme.  Also do you know of anyone who would wish to become a Flea.   We will have at least one initiate. 
Jeannette Eshoo requested prayers for her son Alexander who has recently been deployed to an unknown location.  

The meeting broke for lunch at 11:31 PM and resumed at 12:55 PM according to ritual.
President Ruth thanked everyone who contributed to the Hospitality room at the Hotel.
We did receive the full amount from the lunch donations.
November 20th is Vonnie Pisani 85th birthday.  We need to send cards to 2191 Mountain View Rd, Apt. 104, Stafford, VA, 22556

Ways and Means Update:  The 50/50 winner was Dean Van Zanardi.
Old/ Unfinished Business:  

· January Winter membership meeting:
· We plan to have a hybrid of both Zoom and Live at the Gap meeting.
· SVP Pam will continue to research sunshades for cars as the one she brought as a trial was difficult to use.  She is looking at a pin, a solar cap lantern, and will be ordering more challenge coins.
· Suggestion for a future fundraiser is a shirt protector to keep Detachment and Auxiliary uniforms clean when eating. It was suggested we reach out to Pat Gilbert to see if she would be willing to make them. 

· Web Page:  Webmaster PDP Teena Foster advised that all is up to date as of Thursday October 19th.  Twila will provide a CD of MODDF forms to add to the Flea area of the web page. 
· The question was posed by PNP/PDP Ruth to inquire if all members are getting the zoom information and the reports and convention distributions from your Units?   All Unit Presidents should be sending this information to ALL their Unit members.  

Auditor Report:  Shirley Beaver

· The Audit Committee reported all was in order.  Bills were approved for payment.
· The bills pertaining to the Hospitality expenditures (paper products and salads).  This may be offset by the League once we submit receipts for what we purchased. 

· Twila Gensel motions to reimburse for paper products and salads.  Seconded by Teena Foster. Motion Carried. 

· Motion to reimburse PNP/PDP Ruth Moyse for the purchase of the flags and the totes.  Motion was made by NP/PDP Linda and seconded by JVP Pam Beaver. 

· PDP Linda suggested that we put money in the budget for the Hospitality Room purchases with the understanding that we will be reimbursed by the League.  Shirley Beaver motioned that we put money in the budget for the purpose.  Motion seconded by Faith Hartman.  Motion carried. 

New Business:
· 2024 Raffle:  Motion made by Faith Hartman to continue with the Auxiliary Raffle tickets and the basket raffle with the same prizes and process. Motion was seconded by PDP Karen Mastriania.  Motion Carried.   Pam will ask Kathy H. to print 1600 tickets.  Pam will need to get the updated Small Games of chance number.  The only other thing to consider is to have the tickets be a color other than blue. 
· The Christmas Wish List from the Soldiers and Sailors home is available. 
· A thank you from Lynnette was read by PNP Ruth.
· Lynnette Chambers can be reached at 814 454 7009 if you have any questions.  

· All gifts need to be sent to Lynnette by December 1st
· Marines were assigned to the various units per the new list. 

· Please keep note of their birthdays and be sure to send cards.  
· PDP Twila Gensel advised that they have children in local schools that are making cards to send to Veterans. 
· A question was asked about raising our Department dues since National has raised theirs.  A brief discussion took place and we believe that it will have to be voted on at our Department convention. The JA will review the bylaws to be sure there is no specified dollar in the amount to be charged.
· We are considering raising the dollar amount to give to the Outgoing president. 

· We are going to have to change our qualifications for membership as the Marines Corps has changed their wording.  The wording is extremely long and confusing but means-- Any Navy personnel who has earned the FMF Ribbon. 

Good of the Order:
Comments:

PNP/PDP Ruth left to speak to the League Members.
National NE District Commandant Mike Wallach presented Landis-McCleaf Unit with a Certificate of Appreciation.
National President:  PDP Linda Chamberlain

· As of this year we are giving a letter to go with the certificates to Units that have received awards for reaching landmark years of active service. Twila Gensel received the letter to go with the 50 year certificate that Susquehanna Valley Unit received at the 2023 National convention.
· We will be reordering the Blue golf shirts.  Ramona will also be ordering white and black shirts. You need to let Ramona know if you want white or black in the size that you need. If you don’t want to pay shipping, please let her know to hold them with your name for pick up at Mid-Winter conference. 
· Mid-Winter conference will be in Arlington VA, at the Sheraton Pentagon Hotel. 

· Bob Borka, the League COO has arranged for a trip to the Marine Corp Museum.  The trip information will be in the November National Newsletter.  The registration form for the conference and the form to complete if you want to go to the museum will also be there.  The cost of the bus is $40.00.  It will be leaving at 11:00 AM and back at 4:30 PM. 

· National President Linda and PNP Ruth are getting ready to go to Arlington in November. 

· The National Cookbooks are proofed and ready to go to the printer. 

· They are looking at having the Headquarters Project fundraiser be to raffle a check for the value of a two night stay at the Conference.

· Linda advised that she has attended the Marine Corps Officers wives luncheon. 

PNP Ruth Moyse was presented a certificate of appreciation on behalf of the MCLA from the NE Division Vice Commandant.
Northeast Division Vice President:  PNP/PDP Ruth Moyse
· National NE Division Conference

· Dates:  April 12-April 13 2024
· Location: Crown Plaza Princeton in Plainsboro, NJ

· Each unit and department is encouraged to recruit new members. 
· Certificates from 2022 National Convention In Oklahoma City, OK will be given out at next meeting.
Announcements:

Meeting dates are available on the Meeting schedule.
The Bible was closed and the Meeting ended at 2:50 PM to meet again at the call of the chair.

Respectfully submitted,
Teena M. Foster
Teena M. Foster, Secretary 
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